Honorable Council City of Newark, Ohio March 27, 2012

Monday, March 26, 2012, the Safety Committee met in Council Chambers following a meeting of the Service Committee. These members were present:

Marc D. Guthrie, Chair Rhonda Loomis Bill Cost Jr. Jeffrey M. Rath Carol A. Floyd

We wish to report:

1. Ordinance No. 12-11 to amend Chapter 871 of the Newark Codified Ordinances pertaining to Taxicab Licensing within the City of Newark was considered.

Jamie Farmer, Assistant Law Director, noted that the legislation includes needed updates and fee increases.

Motion by Mr. Rath, second by Mrs. Loomis the ordinance be forwarded to council as a whole was adopted unanimously.

Marc D. Guthrie Chair